November 23, 1940 Mr. Wallace A. Swanson K - Club President A.T.O. House Manhattan, Kansas Dear Mr. Swanson: Your two letters of November 19 and 20 have been duly received. I will be happy to speak at your K - Club on the evening of December 16. I notice the place of meeting is to be Willard Hall, room 115, so, unless I hear from you to the contrary, I will be with you on the above date. I don't know how my letter was miscarried, but it was sent at good time. Will you kindly acknowledge receipt of this letter so that I can rest assured that you have received it, and the date is satisfactory? The subject that I had expected to speak on before was "Our Kansas K - Club Cousins and their Reciprocal Responsibility." With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA:lg:mln